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Nancy McPeak

From: Erin Garcia
Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 3:49 PM
To: Nancy McPeak
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: Draft Housing Element and related draft zoning amendments to 

be considered at HAB April 7 meeting - -AAPS comments
Attachments: We sent you safe versions of your files; 2022-4-11Alameda Housing Element Update 

PlnngBdWkshpStaffReport.pdf; 2022-4-11Exhibit 2 Draft Zoning Amendments (2).pdf; 
2022-4-11Planning_Board_Meeting_Agenda.pdf

 
 

From: Andrew Thomas  
Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 2:17 PM 
To: Erin Garcia <egarcia@alamedaca.gov> 
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: Draft Housing Element and related draft zoning amendments to be considered at HAB April 
7 meeting ‐ ‐AAPS comments 

 
 
 

From: Christopher Buckley [mailto:cbuckleyaicp@att.net]  
Sent: Thursday, April 7, 2022 10:14 AM 
To: Thomas Saxby <tsaxby@tsaxbyarchitect.com>; Norman Sanchez <norman@nsarchitecture.com>; Jenn Heflin 
<jennheflinphoto@gmail.com>; Lynn Jones <email.lynnjones@gmail.com>; alvinklau@gmail.com 
Cc: Allen Tai <ATai@alamedaca.gov>; Andrew Thomas <athomas@alamedaca.gov>; Henry Dong 
<HDong@alamedaca.gov> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Re: Draft Housing Element and related draft zoning amendments to be considered at HAB April 7 
meeting ‐ ‐AAPS comments 

 
Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files. 

Dear HAB members:  

The Alameda Architectural Preservation Society (AAPS) highly recommends that the HAB review the latest 
draft zoning text amendments dated April 4, 2022 related to the draft Housing Element. These April 4 
amendments will be considered at the Planning Board’s April 11, 2022 meeting. The Planning Board agenda, 
staff report and draft amendments are attached.  

We also highly recommend that the HAB review the Public Review Draft Housing Element available at the link 
provided in the HAB April 7, 2022 staff report: www.alameda2040.org  

The draft Housing Element and the April 4 draft zoning amendments were only released last Monday, allowing 
the HAB less than four days for review. We therefore recommend that the HAB vote at its April 7 meeting 
to continue its consideration of these materials to its May 5, 2022 meeting or an earlier special meeting. 
The May 5 meeting will coordinate well with the Housing Element review period, which ends on May 9, but a 
special meeting before the City Council’s April 19 Housing Element workshop may be preferable (see the 
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Planning Board’s April 11 staff report for a more detailed Housing Element/Zoning Amendments schedule and 
other more detailed information than provided in the HAB staff report).  

AAPS Is still reviewing both documents but has the following observations:  

1.      The April 4 draft zoning amendments include the previous draft’s proposed 60 foot height limit for all of 
the Park Street and Webster Street Business Districts (except for Park Street north of Lincoln) but now require a 
15 foot setback for height over 50 feet. However, the previous draft’s proposal for Park Street north of Lincoln 
for 60 feet with no setbacks over 50 feet is unchanged.  
AAPS is still reviewing this modified proposal. The upper floor setbacks may be helpful in some cases, but the 
setback trigger should probably be 40 feet, rather than 50 feet and the adequacy of a 15 foot setback needs 
study.  

2.      The draft zoning text amendments modify the previously proposed unlimited residential density in the R-2 
through R-6 residential zones to a range between 22 units/acre for R-2 to 60 units/acre for R-6, but also include 
a Residential Transit (RT) Combining Overlay District that applies to all residential zones (including R-1) with 
unlimited residential density and a height limit of 50 feet. Although the mapping of the RT district is not 
included in the zoning text, the draft Housing Element describes the mapping as within a quarter-mile of “high 
quality transit routes”, which essentially means the 51 bus line and possibly other bus lines and would impact 
much of central Alameda, including some of Alameda’s most historic neighborhoods. The RT zone was 
presented as an option at the Planning Board‘s March 14, 2022 meeting and is apparently included in the April 
4 zoning amendments and draft Housing Element based on support from some Planning Board members at their 
March 14 meeting. As stated in our March 13, 2020 letter to the Planning Board, AAPS considers the RT 
District and the other proposed residential upzonings to be unnecessary to meet the Regional Housing 
Needs Assessment (RHNA) and reckless, based in part on annual Accessory Dwelling Unit (ADU) production 
of at least 79 units rather than staff’s estimate of 70 units.  
 
Christopher Buckley, Chair 
AAPS Preservation Action Committee 
510-523-0411 

  

 
 
On Tuesday, April 5, 2022, 08:19:30 AM PDT, Christopher Buckley <cbuckleyaicp@att.net> wrote:  
 
 
In anticipation of HAB discussion of the draft housing element and zoning amendments at its April 7 
meeting, attached are  the Alameda Architectural Preservation Society (AAPS) letters to the Planning 
Board dated February 13, March 13 and March 27. These letters were previously copied to you, but I 
am sending them again for your convenience. AAPS plans to review the comments in these letters at 
the April 7 meeting. 
 
Christopher Buckley, Chair 
AAPS Preservation Action Committee 
510-523-0411 
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Nancy McPeak

From: Christopher Buckley <cbuckleyaicp@att.net>
Sent: Wednesday, May 4, 2022 11:52 PM
To: Thomas Saxby; Norman Sanchez; Jenn Heflin; Lynn Jones; alvinklau@gmail.com
Cc: Allen Tai; Andrew Thomas; Henry Dong; Nancy McPeak
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Draft Housing Element and related draft zoning amendments to be 

considered at HAB May 5 meeting - -AAPS comments
Attachments: We sent you safe versions of your files; 2022-5-9Exhibit 2 - Initial list of revisions to 

Housing Element and Zoning Code.pdf; 2022-4-18HousingElementCityCouncil--AAPS  
CommentsFnlMerged.pdf; 2022-4-19 MeyersNave Ltr re Alameda Housing Element 
Update and Related  Density Bonus Issues.pdf

Mimecast Attachment Protection has deemed this file to be safe, but always exercise caution when opening files. 

In anticipation of HAB discussion of the draft housing element and zoning amendments at its May meeting, 
attached are  the Alameda Architectural Preservation Society (AAPS) letter to the City Council dated April18 
and the letter dated April 19 from the Meyers/Nave law firm confirming the legal viability of AAPS's ADU 
strategy to create significantly more density without triggering State Density Bonus Law projects.. These letters 
were previously copied to you, but I am sending them again for your convenience. AAPS plans to review the 
comments in these letters at the May 5 meeting. 
 
Also attached for the HAB's information is the "Initial list of revisions to Housing Element and Zoning Code" 
that staff has prepared for the May 9 Planning Board meeting. Some of these revisions are significant, including 
changes to the Residential Transit Overlay Zone that are intended in part to address the concerns expressed at 
the HAB's April  meeting. 
 
Christopher Buckley, Chair 
AAPS Preservation Action Committee 
510-523-0411 
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 1999 Harrison Street, 9th Floor 
Oakland, California 94612 
tel (510) 808-2000 
fax (510) 444-1108 
***.meyersnave.com 

Steven T. Mattas 
smattas@meyersnave.com 

 
 

 
April 19, 2022  
 
Via Electronic Mail  
 
Christopher Buckley, Chair  
Alameda Architectural Preservation Society 
Preservation Action Committee  
P.O. Box 1677  
Alameda, CA 94501  
E-Mail: cbuckleyaicp@att.net 

Re: Alameda Housing Element Update and Related Density Bonus Issues 

Dear Chris:  

You have asked us to discuss the proposal of the Alameda Architectural Preservation Society 
(AAPS) that the City of Alameda maintain its relatively low by-right density standards and offer 
valuable development benefits to multifamily housing projects to incentivize their construction 
in compliance with the City’s existing height limits.  AAPS understands that multifamily 
developers may seek to exceed those height limits through requests for a waiver or modification 
of the standard under state density bonus law, and proposes that the City reward multifamily 
housing developments that adhere to City height limits by allowing a significant or even 
unlimited number of ADUs to be built in such projects. 
 
We believe that Alameda could adopt a program that would incentivize applicants for new 
multifamily housing projects to design those projects in a manner that does not exceed City 
height standards.  This “carrot” type of approach is similar to the programs adopted by other 
cities that reward development projects which provide community benefits such as public 
infrastructure improvements, public and private open space, upscale hotels, child care centers, 
neighborhood grocery stores and other amenities that serve the public.  In return for providing 
these community benefits, these programs provide the applicant benefits such as additional 
density or FAR, reduced setbacks and open space requirements, fee waivers, etc.  We believe 
that the City of Alameda could take this approach to provide additional ADU rights to 
multifamily project applicants, conditioned upon their projects not exceeding City height limit 
requirements.   
 
With respect to the specific benefit you propose, a large or unlimited number of ADUs, we 
believe that the City would be authorized to provide this type of benefit to developers of new 
multifamily housing projects.  The City is not required by state ADU law to do so, as the state 
ADU law is silent on a local agency’s obligation to approve ADUs in a new multifamily 
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dwelling (See Government Code §65852.2).  However, it is equally clear that the state ADU law 
does not prevent a city from approving ADUs in new multifamily dwellings if it chooses to do so 
as a matter of local policy.  This conclusion is supported by Government Code §65852.2(g), 
which states that “This section [the state ADU statute] does not limit the authority of local 
agencies to adopt less restrictive requirements for the creation of an accessory dwelling unit.” 
This view is echoed in the HCD’s ADU Handbook, which states that “ADU law is the statutory 
minimum requirement.  Local governments may elect to go beyond this statutory minimum and 
further the creation of ADUs” (p. 9).  Moreover, to the extent that the right to build extra ADUs 
is characterized as additional project density, this would also be consistent with state density 
bonus law, which provides that “nothing in this section shall be construed to prohibit a city from 
granting a density bonus greater than what is described in this section for a development that 
meets the requirements of this section” (Government Code §65915(n)). 
 
Please note, however, that adoption of a voluntary program as described above, or some other 
form of community benefits program that may provide authority for additional units under set 
circumstances, including compliance with the applicable height limit in Alameda, would not 
limit the ability of development applicants to otherwise avail themselves of the provisions of 
state density bonus law if their projects would comply with minimum requirements of 
Government Code §65915, et seq.  Compliance with state density bonus law is mandatory on 
cities, and cities can only disapprove applicant requests for incentives and concessions, and 
waiver or modification of development standards, under certain limited circumstances. 
 
We hope this has been helpful in your analysis of the AAPS approval.  We would be happy to 
discuss these concepts further with you if you would like, as well as be of assistance in the 
design of an incentives program that would meet AAPS’s land use objectives.  
 
Sinerely, 
 
 
 
Steven T. Mattas 
Senior Principal  
 
5094959.1  








